Meeting Notes – NOWG – October 31, 2005

Participants:

Bruce Bennett

Joanne Edelman

Rosemary Emmer

Paula Hustead

Natalie McNamer

Julie Neumann

Julie Peterson

Karen Riepenkroger

Robin Smith

A brief call was held to discuss the email sent out from NANC Chairman Atkinson asking the NOWG to look at the changes in ownership of certain NeuStar properties to see if we could access any problems, or if things looked all right to the NOWG regarding their neutrality.

1. Regarding the creation of the subsidiary, NSS.  Per Karen R. in the research she did, there does not seem to be any relationship of this company with telecommunications.  The only thing she could find was the Director of Business Development used to be with MCI.

2. This was a transfer of assets.  There was no reason to keep Nightfire as a separate subsidiary.  This should have no impact to neutrality.

3. Sentan was formed to participate in a business that NeuStar did not enter.  Therefore there was no reason for its continued existence.  No neutrality issues.

There doesn’t seem to be any issues regarding these three companies at NOWGs first preliminary look.  

Karen R., and Rosemary will talk off line with Beth and see if she is in agreement.  If there are any concerns, there will be another call scheduled.

If there are no concerns, Rosemary and Karen will draft a letter to respond to Chairman Atkinson and send it to the group.

